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5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ #ÌÕÂ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ 
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers, use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ  
 
Hi Members and Friends,  
 
It was another busy Rotary week. 
 
It was a pleasure to have Graham Chester from ROMAC to keep us informed of their 
latest happenings and the club was able to present Graham a cheque for $500. 
 
Sharyn Gordon from Warringa Scout Group also attended the meeting where a cheque 
for $2000 for their hard work assisting us at the parking at the recent World Cup of Golf. 
We could not have done it without them. 
 
Sharyn spoke explaining where the money would be used at the upcoming Cuboree. 
 
On Tuesday night Dixon House had their 25-year celebration Dinner where our club 
played a significant part providing a 3-course meal for over 100 people. A special thanks 
to our committee Dianne and Val who helped organise this event. It was a tremendous 
effort by our club members in preparing and serving the meal. I thank you all for an 
outstanding effort. I also wish to thank the volunteer girls who helped to serve and clear 
the meals throughout the night, their support was gratefully appreciated and also to Nick 
the dishwasher and also helper preparing the meals, what a tremendous effort. The 
night was well appreciated by all who attended.  
 
On Thursday Night, I attended the Rotaract Club of Knox Rotary Expo where there were 
several information booths and presentations and lovely finger food for all to enjoy. It 
was a night where prospective members or interested people could obtain information on 
the World of Rotaract and Rotary. I would like to thank Lesley and Michael for also 
attending. I wish the Rotaract Club of Knox continuing success on their membership 
drive. 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

27th 
February 

This meeting has 
been moved to the 
26th February to 
allow members to 
attend the 90th 
Birthday for Jim 
Cochrane. 

   

6th March General Meeting ï 
Rotary Information 

Ralph Zuccaro All Members All Members 

13th March No meeting ï 
Labour Day 
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Today (Sunday) we celebrate Jim's 90th birthday. I would like to wish him all the very 
best and thank him for all his years of service to Rotary. 
 
Yours in Rotary. 
Ralph 
 

,ÁÓÔ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ Ǫ .ÏÔÅÓ  
 

Last Meeting (20th February): 
 
Apologies = John Goldspink, Val Manuelpillai & Warren Fricke. 
Make Ups = None 
Leave of Absence = None. 
Visitors = Graeme Chester (RC of Healesville) and Sharyn Gordon (Wirringga Scouts). 
 
This week our guest speaker was Graeme Chester who spoke to the club about ROMAC 
(Rotary Oceanic Medical Aid for Children). Graeme is the District 9810 chair of the 
ROMAC Committee. 
 
ROMAC is a program recognised by Rotary International as a mult-region project 
belonging to all Rotary Districts in Australia and New Zealand. 

 
The Mission of ROMAC is 'To provide medical treatment for children from developing 
countries in the form of life saving and/or dignity restoring surgery not accessible to them 
in their home country'. 
 
ROMAC commenced in March 1988 out of the actions of an Australian Rotarian who, 
with a group of surgeons, visited Lambasa in Fiji. 

They found the child mortality rate as high as 25% in some places and quickly identified 
that lack of medical and surgical facilities and skills for children of the island nations, was 
a major cause. 

Some of the Patrons and Ambassadors of ROMAC include Bill Boyd (RI president 2006-
2007), Margie Abbott (Former PM Tony Abbottôs wife) and Lydia Ko (Golfer). 
 
ROMAC is funded entirely by donations, with around 50 per cent from Rotarians and 
Rotary clubs, plus bequests and public support. These donations are vital to ROMACôs 
ongoing efforts to help disadvantaged children. 
 
ROMAC is operated as a multi-district Rotary organisation, run entirely by volunteers, 
without any wages, office rents or other expensive overheads, enabling every dollar 
donated to ROMAC to go directly to saving a childôs life.             
 
Our clubs recent involvement with ROMAC was when Bill and Dianne Sides looked after 
Anton and his Grandmother Claudina while he was being treated at the Monash 
Hospital. 
 
At the end of Graemeôs presentation Diane Sides presented him a cheque for $500 and 
gave him a traditional scarf which was provided by Antonôs family in Timor. 
 
We also had Sharyn Gordon from the Wirringga Scout Group as our special guest who 
was presented with a cheque for $2000 for their efforts in supporting our club with the 
golf car parking recently. This money will go towards sending the Scout Cubs to the 
Cuboree. 
 

 
Meeting Notes:  
 
Å John Barnes gave an update on Foundation and our collection of $26.50 per 

member to celebrate the 100 years of Foundation. John also gave an update on 
the Global Grant being put together for running Mobile Medical Camps in India ï 
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rotary Club of Clayton in partnership with the Rotary Club of Moradabad is 
arsing money to be able to provide for mobile medical camps which tour the 
slum areas providing all types of medical aid to those in need (doctors, Dentist, 
Nurses, Pharmacists etc.). To be able to run the Medical camps for the next 5 
years - US$73500 is required and currently John is A$2500 short and has 
requested assistance from the RC of Huntingdale as well in helping to make up 
that shortfall. This will be the first global grant for our club. 

Å Lesley Zuccaro gave an update on the District 9810 Rotary Conference being 
held in Geelong from Friday 31st March to Sunday 2nd April. A club dinner will be 
organised on the Friday night. If you are planning to attend the Conference, 
please let Lesley know. 

Å Ralph Zuccaro reminded the members that we have two Bunnings BBQôs 
planned for Sunday 30th April and Sunday 28th May. These BBQôs will be at 
Bunnings in Chadstone. 

Å Lesley Zuccaro reported that the date for our joint Trivia Night with Monash 
Rotaract will be on Saturday 22nd April at the Glen Waverley Community Centre. 
More details to follow. 
 

&ÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎ &ÁÃÔÓ 
 

  
Did you know that your personal contributions increase your PHF recognition amount to 
the same value AND give you PHF points at the rate of one point per dollar which can be 
transferred to create a new PHF or PHF level? 
 
 

)ÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ #ÌÕÂ $ÁÔÅÓ                          
 
Friday 31/03/17 to Sunday 02/04/17 ï District 9810 Conference. The location of the 
conference will be at The Pier, 10 Western Beach Foreshore Road, Geelong. 
 
Sunday 30/04/17 ï Bunnings BBQ at Chadstone. More details TBA. 
 
Sunday 28/05/17 ï Bunnings BBQ at Chadstone. More details TBA. 
 
 

$ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ ωψρπ .Å×Ó 
 

Wed 1 March                                                                  6:45 am for 7:00 am  

 

Rotary Club of Monash 

 

invites you to the  

 

2017 International Women's Business 
Breakfast 
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Special 
Announcements 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rotary Club of Monash invites you to the 2017 International Women's 
Business Breakfast; a morning of insightful presentations, networking 

opportunities, door prizes and a delectable breakfast. 

 

Attendees will be provided with cereals, pastries, fruit, hot plated breakfast, 
fresh juices, tea, coffee, purple ribbon, notepad and a pen. 

 

Novotel Melbourne Glen Waverley 

285 Springvale Road, Glen Waverley 

 

Speakers 

Jessie Taylor, Human rights barrister and President of Liberty Victoria.  

 

Melissa Lewis, Personal Brand, Image and Empowerment Specialist and Founder of 

Style Confidante.  

 

All profits will go to Kara House - an organisation that encourages and 
empowers women to take control of their lives and works towards eradicating all 

forms of abuse perpetuated against women and children  

 

For more information and bookings go to https://www.trybooking.com/237555 

 

*ÉÍ #ÏÃÈÒÁÎÅÓ ωπÔÈ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ 0ÈÏÔÏÓ 
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2ÏÔÁÒÁÃÔ #ÌÕÂ ÏÆ -ÏÎÁÓÈ 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm for a 7:45pm 
start (Optional social dinner at 6:30, please order your meal by 7pm to ensure you can 
be there for the start of the meeting) at Waverley RSL (Upstairs in the Sunset Room) 
161 Coleman Parade, Glen Waverley.  
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 

¶ Saturday 22nd April - Joint Trivia Night with the Rotary Club of Clayton to 
support the QEC. More details to follow. 

 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

1st March Glenys Pattison 

15th March Dianne Sides 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement 
to take your place. 
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7ÈÅÒÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ #ÌÕÂÓ -ÅÅÔ 
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
ñmake-upò and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI 
Directory (held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 
 

2ÅÍÉÎÄÅÒÓ 
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Lesley 
Zuccaro on 0438 505 286 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to 
michaele@netspace.net.au  by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 

Visit our new Facebook page at @ClaytonRotaryClub9810 or click  
 
 
 
 

*ÏËÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 7ÅÅË 
 
Sitting on the side of the highway waiting to catch speeding drivers, a police officer sees 
a car puttering along at 22km/h. He says to himself, ñthis driver is just as dangerous as a 
speeder.ò So he turns on his lights and pulls the driver over.  
 
Approaching the car he notices that there are five old ladies ï two in the front and three 
in the back ï wide eyed and white as ghosts. 
 
The driver, obviously confused, says to him, ñOfficer, I donôt understand, I was doing 
exactly the speed limit. What seems to be the problem?ò 
 
The officer explained that going so much slower than the speed limit could also be 
dangerous. 
 
ñSlower than the speed limit? No sir, I was doing the speed limit exactly. . . 22km/h,ò the 
old woman said quite proudly. 
 
The police officer, trying to contain a chuckle, explained to her that 22 was the number of 
the highway they were on, not the speed limit! A little embarrassed, the woman grinned 
and thanked the officer for pointing out her error. 
 
ñBefore I let you go, Maôam, I have to ask . . . is everyone in this car okay? These 
women appear awfully shaken and they havenôt made a peep this whole time,ò the 
officer asked. 
 
ñOh, theyôll be all right in a minute, officer. We just got off Highway 189!ò 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
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2ÏÔÁÒÙ )ÎÔÅÒÎÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ .Å×Ó 
 

Somali refugee spreads peace as Rotary fellow 
 
By Paul Engleman 
23-Feb-2017  

 

 
 
Abdikheir ñAbdiò Ahmed, a 2011-12 Rotary Peace Fellow and immigration partnership coordinator for the 
Social Planning Council of Winnipeg.  

Refugees who come to Winnipeg often end up living in areas that are predominantly 
inhabited by indigenous people.  

ñNewcomers do not know much about the indigenous life and heritage and, without that 
knowledge, the first thing they encounter is people who are poor and stereotyped by the 
mainstream community,ò says Abdikheir ñAbdiò Ahmed, a 2011-12 Rotary Peace Fellow 
and immigration partnership coordinator for the Social Planning Council of Winnipeg. 
ñIndigenous people may see immigrants as encroaching into their neighborhoods. There 
is tension between both groups.ò  

Ahmed works to smooth relations, helping them see they have more in common than what 
divides them. ñIntegration is a two-way process,ò he says.  

In recognition of his work, Ahmed received the Order of the Buffalo Hunt, one of the 
highest honours for public achievement issued by the Manitoba legislature, in January 
2016.  

ñI never thought what I was doing had this significance,ò he says. ñBut I donôt look at what 
I have done. I look at what needs to be done to bring about better living standards for 
people.ò  

Ahmed, 37, may understand the needs of immigrants better than most.  

Originally from Somalia, he and his family fled the conflict there and settled in Kenya when 
he was a child.  
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As a young adult, he moved to Canada as part of the national resettlement program. He 
began working with refugee children who were struggling in school while attending the 
University of Winnipeg, where he earned a degree in international development in 2007. 

After graduation, Ahmed began working at the Immigrant and Refugee Community 
Organization of Manitoba.  

He learned about the Rotary Peace Centers program from Noëlle DePape, a colleague 
who had earned her masterôs degree at the University of Queensland, Australia, through 
the fellowship. 

 After Ahmed completed his own peace fellowship at Queensland, he and DePape worked 
together to develop a curriculum for a summer course that they teach to high school 
students at the Canadian Museum for Human Rights, part of a Rotary District 5550 
(Manitoba and parts of Ontario and Saskatchewan) program called Adventures in Human 
Rights. 

ñWe help them view the world from the perspective that everyoneôs rights are equal and 
understand the idea of building a community where everyoneôs rights are respected and 
each person is given a fair opportunity,ò he says.  

In addition to his work in Winnipeg, Ahmed serves on the board of Humankind 
International, an early childhood learning center that he co-founded at the Dadaab refugee 
camp in Kenya with two Somali friends who also immigrated to Winnipeg. He says it serves 
150 children with four teachers, and he hopes to expand it to accommodate the many 
children who have to be turned away.  

Despite the suffering, he has witnessed and the daily conflicts he works to resolve, Ahmed 
is optimistic about the prospects for peace and the potential of the peace centers program.  

ñMy hope is that in the next 20 to 50 years, if we have more Rotary Peace Fellows around 
the world who are speaking the same language and taking on a leadership role to create 
an interconnected world, things will change,ò he says. ñI also hope we can find an 
opportunity for Rotarians and past peace fellows to collaborate on projects in a more 
defined way.ò  

Ahmed and his wife, Saadi, have three sons. He says their oldest, Mohamed, 9, dreams 
of playing in the NBA and says that with the money he earns, he will build houses for the 
homeless people he sees on his way to school.  

Ibrahim, 7, wants to be a firefighter so he can save people. One-year-old Yussuf has not 
announced any career plans yet.  
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